Budget Work Session
January 5, 2009                              


The Hiawatha City Council met in budget work session at the Hiawatha Council Chambers on January 5, 2009.  Mayor Tom Theis called the meeting to order at 6:05 P.M.  Present: Nancy Melsa, Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns and Linda Bendixen. Staff present: Police Chief, Dennis Marks; Fire Chief, Mike Nesslage; Community Development Director, Mark Powers; Library Director, Jeaneal Weeks; Assistant Library Director, Pat Struttmann. Guests: Library Board Member, Dian Boysen; Mark Seckman of Priority One.
Linda Bendixen moved approval of the agenda, second by Marty Bruns.  Motion carried.

Presentation of Outside Agencies Funding Request

Mark Seckman of Priority One presented a brief overview of their 2007-2008 Annual Report. Priority One has made significant progress towards achieving their goal of creating 7200 new jobs. Seckman also stated that despite the slowing of the economy they will continue to make new connections, strengthen the industry clusters and further diversify with the basic sector businesses. 
The city currently funds this agency.

General Items Discussed:

FY 2009-2010 Budget
 Police Department- Police Chief, Dennis Marks reviewed the Police Department needs with the City Council with no significant changes. The FY 09-10 budget reflects a 10% increase in the miscellaneous contractual due to the increase of fees from other agencies. 
Fire Department- Fire Chief, Mike Nesslage reviewed the Fire Department needs with the City Council with an increase on the fire side and on the ambulance side. Nesslage stated that the increases are mostly due to adding a full-time staff member, adding a vehicle to the equipment reserve program and anticipating repairs to the fire station. 

Community Development Department- Community Development Director, Mark Powers reviewed the Community Development Department needs with the City Council. Powers stated there have been 9 new commercial building permits and 15 new home permits issued in the past year. Due to the changes at the State level regarding electrical permit fees is the reason for the decrease in revenues and starting 7-1-10 the plumbing and mechanical fees will then take effect. Powers concerned with the decrease in revenue for the Community Development Department and proposed revising our permit fees to recover the unexpected decline in revenues. 
Library – Library Director, Jeaneal Weeks reviewed the Library needs with the City Council. Weeks stated that circulation has increased 22% since June due to the flooding of the Cedar Rapids library. Weeks asked to make a ¾ time employee to full time by adding 10 hours a week. This employee already receives full benefits. Weeks stated with the increase in circulation the need of other supplies has also increased.
The Council received a letter from NTS Neighborhood Transportation Service asking for a 5% increase in their contribution from the City which results in an increase of $525.00 for a total of $5250.00.
The next Budget Work Session is scheduled for Monday, January 12, 2009 at 6:00 PM. Council would like to start at 5:30 PM and have a CIP Work Session following the Budget Work Session on January 12, 2009.

Bob Rampulla moved to adjourn at 7:40 P.M., second by Marty Bruns. Motion Carried. 
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      Thomas A. Theis, Mayor
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